-----Original Message-----

From: CDFU . [mailto:cdfu@ak.net]

Sent: Thursday, March 26, 2009 11:58 AM

To: Senator_Con_Bunde@legis.state.ak.us

Cc: ufa2@ufa-fish.org; cdfu@ak.net

Subject: Support for SB137

Dear Senator Bunde,

I am writing on behalf of the Cordova District Fishermen United Board of Directors, and our membership to support SB137.

CDFU supports efforts that lead to the submission of a report to legislature recommending the expansion of time between meetings, and processes for dealing with repetitive proposals. Recently, during our Prince William Sound Board of Fisheries meeting, there was a proposal to reclassify the Chitina personal use fishery to a subsistence fishery. This was the seventh time this proposal had been discussed during a board cycle. Whilst it is important to allow for an appeal if a group or individual feels their proposal was not given due consideration, allowing the same issue to be debated year after year is wasteful of valuable staff time and resources, and energy consuming for members of the public. 

In addition to the reasonings provided in your sponsor statement supporting a greater interval between meetings, it is important to note that the huge expenses associated from hosting, attending and providing data for Board of Fisheries meetings would be significantly reduced. This will free up funding which could be utilized to provide competitive salaries to aid in recruiting and maintaining department employees - an issue ADF&G is repeatedly reporting.  

We appreciate you bringing this bill to the table, and look forward to streamlined future processes if the report results in recommendations that address the above issues.

Sincerely,

Rochelle van den Broek

Rochelle van den Broek

Executive Director

Cordova District Fishermen United

P.O. Box 939  ::  509 First Street  ::  Cordova, Alaska 99574

Ph: 1 (907) 424 3447  ::  Fax: 1(907) 424 3430

Email: cdfu@ak.net

Web: http://www.cdfu.org
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